Monroe County Department of Human Services

Meeting Minutes: April 5, 2022
Page 2

Monroe County Health and Human Services Board
Meeting of April 5, 2022
Monroe County Justice Center Assembly Room, Sparta, Wisconsin

Board Members Present:  Chairperson David Pierce, Mary Von Ruden, Jen Schmitz, Mary Cook, Kristy Brown, Eric Devine (via Webex) & Shelly Egstad (via Webex) 

Board Members Excused: Cyndi Wise & Dr. Emma Ledbetter 
Staff Present:  Ron Hamilton & Kelly Gronau, Human Services; Tiffany Giesler, Health Department; Pam Weber, Aging and Disability Resource Center
Call to Order:  Chairperson David Pierce called the meeting to order at 9:00 a.m.
Approval of Health & Human Services Board Regular Meeting Minutes for March 1, 2022 – Discussion/Action:  Upon brief review, some errors were found, including misspelling of Eric Devine’s last time, Mary Cook attended in person rather than via Webex, and Mary Cook was incorrectly named as Vice Chairperson in one section.  Following discussion, A MOTION WAS MADE BY MARY VON RUDEN, SECONDED BY MARY COOK, AND CARRIED WITH ALL IN FAVOR to approve the amended Health and Human Services Board regular meeting minutes from March 1, 2022.  

Public Comment Period:  No members of the public were present to comment at this time.

Aging and Disability Resource Center (ADRC):
Volunteer Driver Reimbursement Increase – Discussion/Action:  Ms. Weber presented a request to raise the mileage reimbursement for volunteer drivers to match the annual IRS rate. Currently, volunteer drivers are only paid mileage, part of which is taxable, at a rate of $0.53 per mile.  This rate hasn’t changed in at least the last 8 years, maybe longer.  Currently, the IRS rate is 58.5 cents per mile.  The increase in mileage costs would be completely covered by the 85.21 grant used for the transportation programs.  Ms. Weber indicated she’s hopeful the increase would aid in recruiting more volunteer drivers since half their volunteer staff was lost due to COVID concerns. A MOTION WAS MADE BY MARY COOK, SECONDED BY JEN SCHMITZ, AND CARRIED WITH ALL IN FAVOR to approve the increase in mileage reimbursement for the volunteer drivers.  This request will be forwarded to the Finance Committee for review and action.

ADRC Program Reports – Discussion:  Ms. Weber provided a handout of each meal site’s revenues and expenses for 2021.  Overall, though each site seemed to operate at a loss, the grant funds used for the nutrition program was able to exceed all operating expenses by roughly $2,000.  Ms. Weber indicated the Wilton meal site is closed indefinitely as there are no staff to run the meal site.
Ms. Weber handed out the March ADRC Connect newsletter pointing out articles referencing the upcoming Senior Celebrations, being called A Golden Celebration to recognize the 50 year anniversary of the Senior Nutrition Program, as well as an article on Medicare Supplement listening sessions.  Ms. Weber also pointed out an article in the Monroe County Herald that interviewed Kellee Tourdot.
ADRC Fiscal Report – Discussion: Ms. Weber shared a handout of revenues and expenses for the nutrition and transportation programs and Title IIIB, D and E funding sources.  Ms. Weber’s report shows receipt of $293,413.85 in revenue and expenses totaling $86,559.81 through February 2022.  The handout also shows carryover estimates and Consolidated Appropriations Act funds for the various programs.
Monroe County Health Department:
Line Item Transfer, WIC – Discussion/Action: Ms. Giesler presented a request for line item transfer in the amount of $42 from mileage and office supplies to cover unexpected costs in the telephone expenses. A MOTION WAS MADE BY KRISTY BROWN, SECONDED BY JEN SCHMITZ, AND CARRIED WITH ALL IN FAVOR to approve the line item transfer as presented.  This request will be forwarded to the Finance Committee for review and action.

Notice of Budgetary Adjustment – Discussion/Action: Tiffany Giesler presented a budget adjustment in the amount of $800 to purchase radon testing kits.  A MOTION WAS MADE BY MARY COOK, SECONDED BY JEN SCHMITZ, AND CARRIED WITH ALL IN FAVOR to approve the budget adjustment as presented.  This request will be forwarded to the Finance Committee for review and action.

COVID-19 Year in Review Presentation – Discussion:  Ms. Giesler presented month by month reviews of Covid-19 status including, but not limited to Health Department response measures, vaccine implementation, and positive case numbers.

February 2022 Programs Report – Discussion:  Ms. Giesler provided the February 2022 programs report, indicating positive COVID numbers are down from last month, as well as the number of tests as a whole.  The program report will be dropping the COVID-19 negative case numbers in the future.  Influenza cases are on the rise as well as hospitalizations for it across the state.
2021 Final Year End Budget – Discussion: Ms. Giesler shared the fiscal report for Year End 2021. The Health Department ended 2021 with $1,215,291.82 of revenue, and expended $1,133,326.97 of the 2022 budget.
2022 YTD Fiscal Report – Discussion:  Ms. Giesler shared the fiscal report for March 2022.    Year to date, the Health Department has received $550,323.22 of revenue, and has expended $239,960.13 of the 2022 budget.  

Monroe County Department of Human Services: 
Request to Establish New 2022 Purchase of Service Contracts – Discussion/Action: Mr. Hamilton presented new contracts for Geier Care Company, LLC (a CBRF), Adapt Physical Therapy & Fitness, LLC and Coulee Connections, LLC, both of which are CLTS service vendors.  A MOTION WAS MADE BY MARY COOK, SECONDED BY KRISTY BROWN, AND CARRIED WITH ALL IN FAVOR to approve the contracts as presented.

As a side note, Mary Cook inquired about the number of contracts Human Services has per year.  Mr. Hamilton indicated Chelsea Stenulson can provide information regarding contracts at the next month’s meeting.

Request to Amend 2022 Purchase of Service Contracts – Discussion/Action: Mr. Hamilton presented a request to amend previously approved 2022 contracts to increase the contract amount for Flocks Guardians, Inc due to an increased mileage rate, FW Consulting DHFS, LLC for Tier 1 & 2 financial services, and reduce the contract amount for Lad Lake, Inc due to a decreased rate.  A MOTION WAS MADE BY SECRETARY MARY VON RUDEN, SECONDED BY KRISTY BROWN, AND CARRIED WITH ALL IN FAVOR to approve the amended contracts as presented.

Notice of Budgetary Adjustment – Discussion/Action:  Mr. Hamilton presented a budget adjustment in the amount of $520 to cover the annual fee to Netsmart for MyEvolv software due to AMA CPT Subscription fee.  A MOTION WAS MADE BY KRISTY BROWN, SECONDED BY SECRETARY MARY VON RUDEN, AND CARRIED WITH ALL IN FAVOR to approve the budgetary adjustment as presented.  This request will be forwarded to the Finance Committee for review and action.
Proposed Increase of Human Services Reserve Fund – Discussion/Action:  Mr. Hamilton presented historical view of the Human Services Reserve Fund between 2008 and 2022.  Within that time frame, the Human Services budget has increased 90% (from $8,646,244 to $14,824,967), county levy has risen 40% (from $2,720,788 to $3,905,354), however the $300,000 reserve fund limit has remained the same.  Following discussion regarding the pros and cons of increasing the reserve fund limit, A MOTION WAS MADE BY MARY COOK, SECONDED BY JEN SCHMITZ, AND CARRIED WITH ALL IN FAVOR to approve the reserve fund increase as presented.  This request and resolution will be forwarded to the Finance Committee for review and action.
Human Services Program and Fiscal Reports/Updates:
Program Area Staff Updates/Reports – Discussion:  Mr. Hamilton reported vacancies and current recruitment for 1 Mental Health Professional (MHP) which has been vacant since December, 1 CCS social worker, 1 Crisis social worker, 2 Child Protective Service social workers, and 1 Economic Support Specialist.  The ADRC social worker position has been interviewed for and should be hiring staff soon.  All of these positions required re-recruitment due to the very low amount of qualified applicants.  Mr. Hamilton also reported the completion of interviews for the Director position, and anticipates the name of his replacement following his retirement on May 31st will be announced within the week.
Mr. Hamilton wished to extend his thanks to the current Board members on this committee as elections are today and members may be changing depending on the outcome.
Mr. Hamilton indicated the Human Services supervisory staff will be doing a presentation about each unit within Human Services at next month’s meeting.
Financial Report – February 2022 - Discussion: Mr. Hamilton presented the financial report for February of 2022, indicating receipt of $2,204,447 in revenues and $2,108,567 in expenditures.  The budget overall is at a $95,880 (3.9 %) through the month.  
Date/Location of Next Meeting – Discussion/Action:  Board members present agreed to keep the next regular monthly meeting of the Health and Human Services Board as previously scheduled on Tuesday, May 3, 2022, at 8:30 a.m.  This meeting will be held at the Justice Center Assembly Room in Sparta. Agenda items noted for inclusion for the May meeting at this time were the regular reports and program updates.  
Adjournment – Discussion/Action:  Prior to adjournment, Mary Von Ruden wished to express her gratitude for being able to serve on this committee and the Monroe County Board of Supervisors for the last several years.  With no further topics for discussion in this meeting, A MOTION WAS MADE BY SECRETARY MARY VON RUDEN, SECONDED BY KRISTY BROWN, AND CARRIED WITH ALL IN FAVOR to adjourn the meeting.  The meeting was adjourned at 10:43 a.m. 






Respectfully Submitted,







Kelly J. Gronau






Administrative Services Coordinator
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